

IEO NEWS

PO Box 1767 | Poulsbo, WA 98370 | ieoafrica.org

Dear Friends of the Ministry,

Greetings from Sakila! My trip to the USA was blessed, and many friends were open to supporting the ministry. That's why we are still training so many students at the Bible school. However, during this time in the USA I was in much pain with my knee injury. Many people prayed for



me and even took care of me when I couldn't get out of bed. Thank God, now I am well and back in Tanzania doing the work of the ministry.

Our Bible school graduation date was June 3, and our 40th anniversary is taking place on June 20. Praise the Lord! What a testimony!

In April we finally had good rain. Thank you for your prayers! The corn looks good, but we need more rain to continue so we can get a good harvest. Please keep praying.

The big challenge now is still getting food to our surrounding villages. We are trying to help them as much as we can until the next

harvest in September.



To all in the USA "who are loved by God and called to be saints: Grace and peace to you from God our Father and from the Lord Jesus Christ." Romans 1:7

Love you all, Bishop Eliudi Issangya





The first Bible school class of 2023 graduated in June with 69 students.

2023 Needs Update

Food (rice, corn, beans, + oil)...... \$57,450 sent (Ongoing need) Farming supplies + seeds..........

(Need met)

Motor oil + greaseNeed met
Office suppliesNeed met
Seminar in JulyNeed met
Arusha CrusadeNeed met
Eliudi's church visitations in
TanzaniaNeed met
Classroom expansion\$20,000
Library books + chairs\$10,000
Solar system\$20,000
IEC campus wall\$20,000







Baptism of 40 people in Sakila

Maasai Ministry

In the Simanjiro region, about 80 miles from Sakila, the Lord has opened up doors of ministry to the Maasai people. We have a growing church in this Maasai land of about 800 members. Recently we had a wonderful church service



there, and 20 people decided to join our next Bible school class.



ways we've been able to reach and bless the Maasai people is by providing access to clean water through our water drilling ministry team. Praise the Lord!

One of the





Traveling to Tanzania?

If you're taking a trip to visit any of the IEO ministries, whether on your own or as part of a mission team, we'd love to feature some of your favorite memories on social media or even in our next newsletter! Send your pictures with pertinent info to our newsletter editor and social media manager at crystalkroppgarvin@gmail.com.

Arusha Crusade

In mid-May, we held a weeklong crusade in Arusha. We had evangelism teams going door to door to share the gospel and invite Arusha residents to attend the crusade. Our indoor and open air meetings were packed, and many people were saved and baptized. Thank you for your support of these events. To God be the glory!













Contact: Garven Kinley (360) 620-1223 • garven@comcast.net

IEO Board: Pastor Jim Bedsole, President • Jan George, Vice President • Crystal Garvin, Vice President • Shirley Bedsole, Secretary • Garven Kinley, Treasurer

Connect and Donate Online

Visit our website to donate online: ieoafrica.org*

Follow our Facebook page for regular updates: facebook.com/ieoafrica.org

IEO is also on Instagram: instagram.com/ieo_africa

*IEO pays a PayPal service fee for online donations.